Matt, 

I recommend conditions are applied to ensure air quality impacts from construction are mitigated and a low emission strategy is provided. The Peter Brett air quality assessment report (reference: 29541/001, dated July 2015) refers to construction impacts being adequately mitigated through condition. These fugitive emission controls should be included in a construction management plan, which should be required by condition. 

The report has concluded there is an insignificant impact from road traffic generated from the operational site. The report refers to the inherent uncertainties in this prediction and has used predicted vehicle emission factors for the operational stage of the development. These emission factors assume a level of uptake of new vehicles and the associated improvements in vehicle emission technology which significantly improve over time. This is in line with a good practise approach but it is acknowledged that predicted improvements in air quality with vehicle technology haven’t been realised so far. I’d like to see a scheme proposed that identifies and facilitates opportunities to encourage the adoption of new vehicle emission technologies as part of this development and its traffic generation. This could be in the form of a low emission strategy.

Best regards, 

Sean

Sean Gregory
Environmental Protection Officer
Cherwell District Council

